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MINUTES OF THE HEARING
BEFORE THE NEVADA STATE CONTRACTORS BOARD
HELD MARCH 13, 2014

Executive Officer Margi Grein called the hearing to order at 9:00 a.m. on Thursday, March 13,

2014 at the offices of the State Contractors Board, 2310 Corporate Circle, Suite 200, Henderson, Nevada, and
video-conferenced to the Reno office. Exhibits 1 and 2 are the Notices of Intent to Act Upon a Regulation and a
copy of the proposed regulations.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Mr. Jan B. Leggett

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT:

Ms. Margi A. Grein, Executive Officer

Ms. Nancy Mathias, Licensing Administrator
Mr. Jonathan Andrews, Board Counsel

Ms. Grein noted the notice for the hearing was posted in accordance with NRS 233B at the Paseo Verde Library,
Sawyer State Building, Clark County Library, the Washoe County Courthouse, Washoe County Library, Reno City
Hall, offices of the State Contractors Board in Reno and Henderson, and on the agency’'s website. Ms. Grein
stated a workshop on the proposed regulations was held Thursday, October 11, 2012 and a hearing was held
Thursday, November 1, 2012 to receive and address public comment on the two proposed regulations, R095-12
and R096-12.

Ms. Grein explained the proposed regulation changes to item R095-12 revises the provisions of various license
classifications and subclassifications, amending the language to reflect, polyurethane or similar products,
consistently throughout the regulation. The proposed regulation changes to item R096-12 revises provisions of
the C-3 Carpentry classification and subclassifications, amending the language to read, “Studs and other
members within this subclassification may be made of wood, and similar products that emulate traditional milled
wood and which may be installed or used with traditional methods of carpentry joinery.”

Ms. Grein noted that written comments were received March 5, 2014 from Dennis R. Haney, Esq. and March 6,
2014 from International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers Local 401 and IME (Intermountain Electric). Ms. Grein
added there were members of the public present for comment on proposed regulations R095-12 and R096-12.

Mr. James Halsey, Business Agent, representing the International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers Local 357,
agreed with the written comments offered by IBEW Local 401.

Mr. Dennis Haney, Attorney of Cotton, Driggs, Walch, Holley, Woloson, Thompson, representing the interests of
licensed clients, provided written and verbal comments concerning the proposed changes to the E-license
classification, specifically, the reference to “all such work must be performed by a person who holds the license in
the appropriate specialty.” Mr. Haney requested additional time to work with staff on new language and proposed
two solutions for consideration.

Mr. Bob Primeau, International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers Local 401, indicated that he had submitted
written comments concerning the regulation and had no additional comments to add.

Ms. Grein closed discussion on R0985-12 and R096-12 after noting there were no additional members of the public
present to comment on the proposed regulations.



Ms. Grein stated that the proposed regulations wouid be considered by the Board at its regular Board meeting, the
date of which has yet to be determined.

The hearing was adjourned at 9:10 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Turner

Reporting Secretary
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MARGI A ‘GREIN, Executive Officer




